Marilynn Reyden President Fraser Lake & District Chamber of Commerce PO Box 430 Fraser Lake, BC, VOJ 1S0



June 2, 2021

Steven Dean CEO, Chairman, and Director Artemis Gold Inc Box 49298 Vancouver BC V7X 1L3

Dear Mr. Dean,

The Fraser Lake & District Chamber of Commerce are writing to express our support for Artemis Gold's Blackwater Project.

Artemis Gold has committed to support local communities by respecting and enhancing the economic and social aspect in our community. With over 800 employees during construction, and over 400 while in operation the blackwater project will positively impact Fraser Lake's economy. Furthermore, Artemis Gold's commitment to support local through their purchasing policies will ensure Fraser Lake businesses have an opportunity to be involved in the project.

With the Fraser Lake & District Chamber of Commerce mandate of supporting local businesses by advocating support local campaigns, providing training for staff and management, and support in bid proposals, we feel Artemis Gold's Blackwater Project commitment aligns with our mandate.

We look forward to the start of this exciting project.

Sincerely,

Marilynn Reyden

President

Fraser Lake & District Chamber of Commerce